
Safety Steps

Among the many events organized by the Emergency Management
Planning Committee was this evacuation drill held on May 9,
2013.

The Emergency Management for Higher Education (EMHE) federal
grant period concluded Sept. 30, 2013. Over the three-year
performance period, the $744,402 Department of Education grant
successfully  supported  expansive  steps  to  create  a  safer
college environment for students, personnel and guests.

Grant-funded  activities  were  overseen  by  members  of  the
Emergency Management Planning Committee. Key accomplishments
include staff development, support and training; equipment and
supply selection and acquisition; and creation of detailed
plans such as the Emergency Operations Plan and Continuity of
Operations  Plan.  During  the  grant  period,  the  college
accomplished all seven grant objectives. In its summation, the
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independent third-party evaluation team “found Clark College’s
efforts to fulfill the intent and requirements of the EMHE
grant to be exemplary. The college took its commitment to the
Department  of  Education  seriously  and  has  found  a  way  to
overcome  each  obstacle  that  surfaced  throughout  the  grant
period.  Not  only  did  Clark  College  meet  the  goals  and
objectives of its integrated emergency program under the EMHE
grant, in the opinion of the third-party evaluation team they
exceeded them.”

A video entitled “Clark College: Development of a Community
College Emergency Management Program (2010-2013)” was produced
by emergency management staff. The project was developed as a
“show-and-tell” piece for both contemporary and historical use
and to share with other community and technical colleges. Key
components of Clark College’s emergency program are featured
in the 3:43 piece, which illustrates program building blocks,
personnel contributions and the related college culture shift
that has occurred. It is open-captioned for accessibility.
EMHE grant-funding allowed staff to hire local government CVTV
to film the video.

A new Emergency Response Guide was completed and distributed
in October. The bright yellow, spiral-bound, 24-page guide
serves  as  a  detailed  desk  reference  on  college  emergency
procedures. The guide was revised and enhanced to reflect the
content of the college’s Emergency Operations Plan. The cost
was  paid  by  the  federal  Emergency  Management  for  Higher
Education  grant.  Distribution  was  handled  by  Environmental
Health and Safety staff and student employees, and includes
all work sites throughout the college. An electronic version
is also available on ClarkNet [login required], with a student
version available on Clark’s website.

http://https://intranet.clark.edu/department_information/administrative_services/emergency/EmerResponseGuide.pdf
http://www.clark.edu/emergency/documents/ERGStudentVersion10-2013.pdf

